
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Freedom of Information Act 2000   
 
I write further to your request for information received 13/05/2015.  
 
I note you seek access to the following information: 
 
Please can you tell me whether the PCC, or any employee of the PCC’s office, has been 
charged with any criminal offence since 1 January 2014, and if so: 
  
1      The name of the individual concerned. 
2.     The date set for their first appearance in court. 
3.     What they were charged with. 
  
Please confirm receipt of this request and provide this information in electronic form 
within the required 20 working day maximum deadline for FoI responses. 
  
Following receipt of your request, searches were conducted within the Office of the 
Police and Crime Commissioner to locate information relevant to your request.  
 
However, on this occasion I am not required to confirm or deny that information is 
held as the obligation imposed by Section 1 (1) (a) of the legislation does not apply 
by virtue of the following exemption: 
 
Section 40 (5) – Personal Information 

(5)The duty to confirm or deny—  

 (b)does not arise in relation to …..information if or to the extent that either—  

(i)the giving to a member of the public of the confirmation or denial that would have 

to be given to comply with section 1(1)(a) would (apart from this Act) contravene any 

of the data protection principles …….  

 
In line with the Information Commissioners Guidance, any request of this legislation 
is considered to be applicant blind and we cannot therefore consider the motives 
behind the request. We have to treat such a disclosure as if it is being released to the 
world and assess each request accordingly.  
 
In this case, you are asking for confirmation of whether members of the OPCC have a 
criminal  which is considered to be personal data. To confirm or deny that the 
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information is held would result in a breach of the Data Protection Act 1998 and I 
am satisfied that this exemption applies.  
 
Leicestershire Police provides you the right to ask for a re-examination of your 
request under its review procedure.  Letters should be addressed to Information 
Manager, Professional Standards Department at the above address.  If you decide to 
request such a review and having followed the Force’s full process you are still 
dissatisfied, then you have the right to direct your comments to the Information 
Commissioner who will give it consideration. 

 
 
Information Management 
Leicestershire Police 

: +44 (0)116 222 2222  
: dataprotection@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
  +44 (0)0116 2485217 

Website: http://www.leics.police.uk 
 

Leicestershire Police in complying with their statutory duty under sections 1 and 11 
of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to release the enclosed information will not 
breach the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. However, the rights of the 
copyright owner of the enclosed information will continue to be protected by law.   

Applications for the copyright owner’s written permission to reproduce any part of 
the attached information should be addressed to The Information Manager, 
Leicestershire Police Headquarters, St. Johns, Enderby, Leicester LE19 2BX. 

 

 


